## STATE OF ALASKA DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE & ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT DIVISION OF OCCUPATIONAL LICENSING BOARD OF MARINE PILOTS

Speries war

SUMMARY OF MOTIONS TELECONFERENCE MEETING FEBRUARY 18, 1993

By authority of AS 08.01.070 (2) and AS 08.62.030, and in compliance with the provisions of AS 44.61, Article 6, and AS 44.62.310, a scheduled teleconference of the Board of Marine Pilots was held on February 18, 1993.

## Thursday, February 18, 1993

## Agenda Item

Call to Order/Roll Call

1. The meeting was called to order at 10:08 a.m. by Mr. Bob Watt, Chairman. Those present and constituting a quorum of the board were:

Mr. Bob Watt

Captain Dale Collins (Ketchikan LIO office) Captain Michael O'Hara (BP Valdez office)

Ms. Donna Bumgardner (BP Valdez office)

Mr. Mark Springer (Phone booth at Anchorage airport)

Mr. John Klepper (Alexandria, Virginia)

Mr. Glenn Reed (Occup. Licensing office in Juneau)
Member of the public at the Anchorage Occupational
Licensing office.

Also representing the Division of Occupational Licensing was Mr. Karl Luck, Director.

2. Review Resume of Captain Robert Baratko USN
Mr. Karl Luck summarized the resume of Captain Robert
Baratko, candidate for the position of Marine Pilot
Coordinator. Questions were asked by various board members
and answered by the director. Mr. Springer made a motion to
approve the recommendation of the director to hire Captain
Baratko as the Marine Pilot Coordinator. Captain O'Hara
seconded the motion. By unanimous vote it was

RESOLVED to approve Captain Robert Baratko as the Marine Pilot Coordinator.

3. Adjourn
The Teleconference was adjourned at 10:30 a.m.

Respectfully submitted:

Karl A. Luck
Director

Approved:

Bob Watt, Chairman

Date: 10/26/93